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“But thanks be to God, which giveth us the victory through our Lord Jesus Christ.”
I Corinthians 15:57

 

Dear Praying Friends,
 
Today is Thanksgiving and we have much to be grateful for.  One of the most  wonderful 
things we can thank God for is the victory we have because of our Lord Jesus Christ.
  
In our last  letter, we asked you to pray for the salvation of Francisco and Victoria.  Victoria 
was saved a few weeks ago and has been faithful in the services.  Francisco is more open to 
our friendship and discussing spiritual things.  Continue to pray that he will commit  his life 
to the Lord.  
 
There is another couple in the Grace church, Francisco and Marioli, who have been having 
serious problems in their relationship.  Francisco was saved about a year ago and has been 
very faithful to the Lord.  Even through the trials with his wife he has remained true to the 
Lord.  His wife had stopped coming to the services because of their problems, but has begun 
attending again.  They would appreciate your prayers.
 
Next week the Christian school will have their first graduation service.  Several of the 
students are strong Christians and we trust the Lord to use them in His work.  When school 
begins in February again, David will not  be the administrator because of wanting to spend 
more time in the churches.  A Bolivian man will take over his place for the coming year.  
 
David has been asked to speak at  the graduation party of one of the girls in the Toronjal 
church.  Many of her friends and family will be there to hear the gospel.  Pray that  the Lord 
would touch lives that night.
 
David’s family visited with us for a week recently.  We had a great  time and were so glad to 
be with them if only for a short  time.  Angie had a super time with her cousin, Anna, after not 
being together for several years.  We are grateful to the Lord for allowing them to come to 
visit with us.
 
Thank you for your prayers and support  of the ministry here in Bolivia.  We know we need 
the Lord’s intervening in the lives of people here to change their minds about the truth of the 
gospel.   
 
With thankful hearts,
 
David and Heidi Racke
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